

Part A • Grammar, Vocabulary and How to ...

GRAMMAR

1 Choose the correct words to complete the sentences.

- 1 They **hardly ever call** / **call hardly ever**.
- 2 We **never eat** / **eat never** meat.
- 3 My brother **better cooks** / **cooks better** than me.
- 4 I **often am** / **am often** tired in the evenings.
- 5 She opened **slowly the gift** / **the gift slowly**.
- 6 **Occasionally, we eat** / **We eat occasionally** breakfast food in the evenings!
- 7 Michael always speaks **fast English** / **English fast**.

/7

2 Complete the sentences with the present perfect simple form of the words in brackets.

- 1 We _____ (just/see) Max's new girlfriend.
- 2 I _____ (not/eat) lunch yet.
- 3 The shop _____ (recently/start) to sell local artwork.
- 4 My parents _____ (not/arrive) yet.
- 5 _____ (Danny/tell) you his news yet?
- 6 I _____ (still/not/finish) my homework.
- 7 She _____ (already/answer) your email.

/7

3 Use the prompts to make sentences.

- 1 I / sorry / hear / about Maggie
_____.
- 2 It's common / live / in an apartment / here
_____.
- 3 It's / OK / call me / any time
_____.
- 4 Be careful / not / make / a mistake
_____.
- 5 It / be / nice / Zainab / visit you / yesterday
_____.
- 6 It's / hard / be a learner / than a teacher
_____.

/6

VOCABULARY

4 Complete the sentences with the correct form of **go**, **play** or **do**.

- 1 Have you ever _____ snowboarding?
- 2 Would you like to _____ horse riding tomorrow?
- 3 I've never _____ rugby.
- 4 They'd like to _____ badminton at the weekend.
- 5 He _____ yoga every morning.

/7

5 Choose the correct option (a, b or c) to complete the sentences.

- 1 It's not safe to _____ over the wall. It's too high.
a push b climb c pull
- 2 I _____ the bag and rice went everywhere.
a dropped b forgot c crashed
- 3 Someone has _____ my wallet. I can't find it.
a dropped b left c taken
- 4 Can you help me _____ the plates down from the cupboard?
a point b get c kick
- 5 The driver had an _____ but she wasn't hurt.
a argument b accident c idea

/5

6 Complete the sentences with the words in the box. There are two words you do not need.

medical	medicine	painkillers	prescription
surgery	treatment	virus	

- 1 I don't feel well. I think I've got a _____.
- 2 I've taken some cough _____ but it hasn't worked.
- 3 The doctor said the best _____ is sleep.
- 4 Have you got any _____? I've got a headache.
- 5 The _____ staff at the hospital were brilliant.

/5

7 Complete the sentences with parts of the body or symptoms.

- 1 I've got a **s** _____ hache because I ate too much.
- 2 Jason's got a sore **t** _____ t. He can't talk this morning.
- 3 You feel hot. Have you got a **t** _____ e?
- 4 I slept on the sofa and now I've got a **s** _____ f neck.
- 5 She's cut a **f** _____ r on her right hand.

/5

HOW TO ...

8 Complete the conversations with the words in the box.

can	do	hurts	must	sounds	start
symptoms	tell	worked	worried		

Conversation 1

A: How ¹ _____ I help you?

B: I'm ² _____ about my heart. It's sometimes painful there and I feel sick.

A: When did these ³ _____ start?

B: About six weeks ago. I've taken some painkillers but they haven't ⁴ _____.

A: Do you feel the pain after you eat?

B: Hmm, yes, and at bedtime.

A: It ⁵ _____ like your stomach is having a problem with the food you're eating, not your heart, but let's do some tests.

Conversation 2

A: What can I ⁶ _____ for you?

B: I feel really unwell.

A: Could you ⁷ _____ me your symptoms?

B: Yes. My neck ⁸ _____ and I've got a really sore throat.

A: When did these symptoms ⁹ _____?

B: About a week ago.

A: My whole body aches, too.

B: It sounds like you've got a virus. You ¹⁰ _____ stay at home and rest.

/10

Total: /50

Part B • Listening, Reading and Writing

LISTENING

1 [Audio UT6.01] Listen to a conversation about studying abroad. Choose the correct words to complete the sentences.

- 1 Harry felt **happy** / **stressed** when he first landed in Mexico.
- 2 Harry felt **pleased** / **unhappy** in week two of his course.
- 3 Harry **makes** / **doesn't make** friends easily.
- 4 Harry **is** / **isn't** a good student.
- 5 Harry **ate** / **didn't eat** well in Mexico.
- 6 Harry found the weather **different to** / **the same as** home.
- 7 Harry thinks he **will** / **won't** remember his Mexico experience in the future.

/7

2 [Audio UT6.01] Listen again. Are the statements True (T) or False (F)?

- 1 Harry describes his school year as difficult at the beginning. **T / F**
- 2 Harry was late to Mexico because of a problem with his passport. **T / F**
- 3 Harry was ill in hospital in his second week. **T / F**
- 4 Harry joined a sports club to make friends. **T / F**
- 5 Harry didn't understand a lesson because of one word. **T / F**
- 6 Harry lived in a room at the university. **T / F**
- 7 Harry missed his father the most. **T / F**
- 8 Harry's family visited him in February. **T / F**

/8

READING

3 Read the text about individual and team sports. Tick the things (1–7) the writer says.

- 1 Children should do both team and individual sports. ____
- 2 Team sports help us with our daily lives. ____
- 3 There are some people who don't like team sports. ____
- 4 You feel the same when you win alone or in a team. ____
- 5 Individual sports are harder to win. ____
- 6 You worry more when you play alone. ____
- 7 Team sports are better than individual sports. ____

/5

Which is Better: Team Sports or Individual Sports?

Team sports like football, cricket and hockey are very popular. In schools, all students play them. Perhaps the only individual sport that students do at school is athletics, but as adults, many people enjoy individual sports like tennis and badminton. So, which is better? Team sports or doing sports on your own?

In team sports, you learn to work with other people. This is very useful for everyday life because we work with people all the time. We do exercise during these sports, but that's not the most important thing. Team sports can teach us how to work with different types of people, how to talk to them and how to form friendships with others. Team sports are not for everyone, though. For some people, working with others can be stressful. They prefer to work alone.

When you win any sports competition – team or individual – you feel good. In individual sports, you know this is because you did all the work. In team sports, it's because the team all worked together. But losing is harder in a team sport because you don't only feel bad for yourself. You worry about your teammates, too.

Sports can change how you feel. Team sports are probably more fun than individual sports because you can laugh with other people. Doing a sport on your own can feel lonely. Science tells us that people feel more positive when they do team sports. Your teammates can encourage you when you feel slow or tired.

There are good things about both team and individual sports. In both types of sport, you learn to work hard. You learn to become fit and strong and you learn to manage winning and losing. For me, teamwork is better because you can meet people and help each other. But in team sports, I don't always get to play. Sometimes I have to stand and watch my teammates. So, I understand why some people prefer individual sports.

4 Read the text again. Choose the correct answers, A, B, C or D.

- 1 What does the writer say about school students?
- A They choose team and individual sports equally.
 - B They mostly do team sports in their school years.
 - C They do more individual sports than team sports.
 - D They continue the sports they prefer after school.

- 2 What does the writer say is the main thing about working with other people?

- A You all do exercise.
- B You make new friends.
- C You learn sports skills.
- D You win games.

- 3 What does the writer say about winning and losing?

- A Winning is better in a team.
- B Winning is better on your own.
- C Losing is worse in a team.
- D Losing is worse on your own.

- 4 What does the writer say about how individual sports make people feel?

- A They make them smile more.
- B They make them feel more positive.
- C They make them feel more alone.
- D They make them more tired.

- 5 What does the writer say is the same with team and individual sports?

- A You feel bad when things go wrong.
- B You play in every game.
- C You enjoy watching matches.
- D You learn how to win and lose.

/10

WRITING

5 Correct the mistake in each sentence.

- 1 Thank for your email.
- 2 I hope your well.
- 3 Not a lot has happen here recently.
- 4 That all my news for now.
- 5 Give my regards at everyone there.

/5

6 Read the end of an email from an English-speaking friend. Write a reply giving three pieces of news.

I've left my biggest news to the end. I'm getting married! The wedding is going to be next year but we don't know when at the moment.

Write and tell me your news. I'd love to hear from you!

Best wishes,

Ewan

Write your email in 85–90 words.

/15

Total: /50

Part C • Speaking

SPEAKING

1 Make questions and ask your partner.

- 1 What / sports / play / recently?
- 2 Have / lunch / yet?
- 3 When / get / stressed?
- 4 Is it / easy / be / healthy / these days?
- 5 Where / already / go / today?

/5

2 Answer your partner's questions.

/5

3 Describe the picture to your partner.



/10

Total: /20